
  

 

         

 

Dear Parents and Carers,                                                                              Friday 15th May 2020 

 

We do hope that you all managed to view the staff video and the children got a few minutes of 

entertainment and it put a smile on your faces! As with all things technological, these things take 

a while to put together, but we got there in the end! Thank you so much for the lovely comments 

via email and SeeSaw showing your appreciation, we are just so glad that it was well received 

and we meant every word. We are missing you all so very much and the camaraderie of our St. 

Lawrence community. 

 

This week our Year 6 cohort should have been sitting their end of Year 6 SATs assessments and 

we just wanted to let them know that we are thinking about them all. Whether they were           

thoroughly relieved for not having to sit through them or disappointed that they couldn’t showcase 

their hard work efforts we understand that it is the most peculiar time for them. Mrs Standish as 

our Year 6 teacher, felt such empathy for her pupils that she wrote her own poem as a tribute to 

them. I must say that it was absolutely brilliant and I had a lump in my throat reading it! 

 

This week the news has been dominated by the proposed phased return to schools beginning at 

the earliest on June 1st with pupils in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6. I know you will have          

received correspondence from Miss Osterfield about this and at this point we are in the early 

stages of making plans for a ‘Covid Secure’ site. In order to plan the reopening of St. Lawrence it 

is important that we get projected numbers so we are able to put the right plans in place following 

the guidelines we have been given. If you are a parent of a child/children in Reception, Year 1 

and Year 6 please could you email back the form as soon as possible to Mrs Care 

a3091@telford.gov.uk notifying us whether you intend to send your child back to school, it is at 

this time a parental decision.   

 

A few weeks ago a parent alerted us to the National Theatre website and Mrs Care has worked 
hard getting school subscribed during a  much delayed period. You should have received notifi-
cation  via Parentmail about the log-in details. In case these were missed here are the details you 
will need. 

Your access details are:  https://www.dramaonlinelibrary.com 
Username:  3Te&4Gc+pV 
Password:  1Nf&3Oj&u+ 

I would like to thank you all for your support, kind words and patience with us during these       

difficult times. Miss Osterfield and I will keep as well informed as we can in the coming weeks. As 

always stay safe and look after yourselves. 

Mrs Moore and the team at St. Lawrence 

Executive Head Teacher - Ms. Helen Osterfield 

Head of School - Mrs. Alison Moore 

https://www.dramaonlinelibrary.com


 

 

 

We have received some fantastic photographs of your VE Day celebrations from last week. Thank 

you so much for sending them in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


